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Hockey Tournament 

Four hockey teams from Thorndown entered 
the QuickSticks hockey tournament at the Ivo 
Outdoor Centre last month.  
At the first training session, where a lot of them 
had never held a hockey stick before, the 
children felt very daunted by the fact that they 
had in a competition in a matter of weeks. All 
of the children trained extremely hard and this 
paid off in the tournament. Everyone worked 
hard as a team and played really well. 
We were placed 4th, 8th and 10th at the 
festival. Well done to the Thorndown team as 
they did us proud in their competition. 

 Mrs Scarrow 
A big thanks must go to Mrs McCarter and 
Mrs Scarrow for running the club and taking 
the children to the competition this term. 

Rotary Quiz Cup 

 
 
On Friday 15th March, the Rotary Club 
President presented the Year 6 team captains 
with the winners quiz trophy. We were a 
record breaking team this year. Thorndown 
won with a score of 147 out of 150. The largest 
score they have ever had! 
Well done to all the Year 6 quiz team who took 
part. 

Public Health England visit Year 4 

Year 4 took part in the informative, fun and 
messy sessions designed to engage and inspire 
the scientists of tomorrow run by Public 
Health, England. Pupils had the chance to 
discover what life is like for a PHE 
microbiologist. They donned lab coats and 
goggles to investigate ‘What Makes Your 
Tummy Ache’ and why infection control is 
paramount in a laboratory. 

Red Nose Day 2019 

 
We joined in with Comic Relief this year by 
being brilliant in red, selling masses of red 
noses and our student council ran a lunchtime 
quiz and bingo. 
Thank you everyone for being so generous. 

.  
Britten Sinfonia 

 
On Friday 15th March, Years 1 and 2 were very 
lucky to have a visit from Britten Sinfonia who 
performed 'Professor Astro Cat'. Britten 
Sinfonia are a chamber orchestra who are 



2 
 

based in Cambridge and also perform all over 
the UK and internationally. Everyone enjoyed 
it, including the adults, and the orchestra 
were absolutely amazing!  

 

 
 

Interhouse Competitions 

 
Over the last two weeks, all children in Year 1 
to 6 have participated in an inter-house sports 
competition. The children very much enjoy 
representing their house and taking part in 
these events. Many thanks to the staff for 
arranging these special events. Some children 
from Chameleon Class used their acting skills in 
an assembly to show how to be a good 
sportsperson and how to win and lose 
graciously. As always, each year group chooses 
a Star Performer who demonstrates the skills 
of a good sports person. Congratulations to 

Isabella, Skye, Amelia, Vlad, Sammy and 
Huzafa, who were given these awards this 
term. When all the points scored were added 
up, the winner of the inter-house sport this 
term was Green House. Well done to those 
children – they will receive an extra afternoon 
playtime!  

Year 3 Gym Magic

 

Twelve Year 3 and 4 children went to a 
gymnastics competition on Tuesday 12th March 
2019. There were 20 other schools that all 
competed. It was at Huntingdon Gym for three 
hours. The twelve children from Thorndown 
School were split into 2 teams, 6 in each team. 
Each team did a floor routine and a vault.                
They had two practice turns, and two real 
turns. The floor routines were brilliant. They 
were all fantastic at vault and so were the 
other schools. The second team were very good 
and elegant at the floor routine. Mrs Burke was 
emailed by the man in charge to say we were 
very well behaved and respectful to the other 
teams. He also said that we came first out of all 
20 teams and that he would like us to go 
through to the next round to represent 
Huntingdonshire. Thanks to all the staff and 
parents who helped with training for this event.   

Written by Mathilde and Matilda. 
 

Gardening Grandparents 
On Thursday 21st March, a wonderful group of 
grandparents earned their dinner by helping 
to dig over the garden allotment at school. 
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I’d like to send a huge thank you from all of us 
for your help in getting us ready to start sowing 
seeds. Thank you also to Jill, one of our 
governors, who worked with our grandparents 
during the morning. 

 
Gardening 

 
The school is looking for an adult to run two 
gardening sessions from 1.30pm until 3pm on 
two afternoons a week. During the afternoons 
you will be expected to work with the children 
from all over the school, planting and looking 
after our garden allotments which are next to 
the Foundation Stage playground. We can pay 
a very small amount per hour and you will be 
subjected to enhanced DBS check.  
If you think that from April to October this 
could be the role for you, and you have very 
green fingers, please make an appointment 
through the school office to meet with Miss 
Godbold 
 

Arts Competition 
Congratulations to Violet, Orlaith, Isla and 
Jacob who had artwork selected from 
throughout the whole school to represent 

Thorndown in The Cambridgeshire Young 
Artist Competition. 

 
Their work was amongst 200 other exhibits and 
last month’s exhibition was attended by over 
500 hundred people. The primary competition 
was reported to be the hardest for the judges 
to come to a decision on. Eventually they did, 
and Isla won her category! We are very proud 
of all of you. Keep creating! 

Parent E-safety meeting 
On Wednesday evening, we held our Parent E-
Safety information session. Thank you to those 
of you who attended – we hope that you found 
it useful and interesting! This practical session 
was run by Craig Thompson from 
Cambridgeshire’s ICT Service.  Along with 
sharing information about the newest apps 
and website crazes, Craig provided a range of 
websites that have a plenty of resources to 
best prepare everyone involved with keeping 
the whole family safe online.  
These are all written below, alongside the key 
messages that were discussed. 
If you have any questions or worries, please 
contact Miss Collins (Computing Subject 
Coordinator) or your child’s class teacher. 
Assess the risks and opportunities: 

• Where are the devices? What can they 
do? Can your child get online in his / 
her bedroom? 

• Have you enabled any parental 
settings on devices / the internet as it 
comes into the house? 

• Disable or cover webcams to avoid 
accidental sharing of images and talk 



4 
 

to your child about the risks of sharing 
images. 

• Be clear about what your child 
is actually doing online?  Beware of 
this changing over time without you 
really realising! 

• Explore what your child is doing online, 
and where they go and who they can 
talk to. 

 Know where to go for help, advice and more 
information: 

• NSPCC Online Safety 
– https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventi
ng-abuse/keeping-children-
safe/online-safety/ 

• NSPCC NetAware – https://www.net-
aware.org.uk/ 

• Parent Zone 
– https ://parentzone.org.uk/home 

• Internet Matters.org (for help with 
controls and filters) 
– http://www.internetmatters.org/ 

• ThinkUKnow 
– https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/par
ents/ 

• BBC Own it 
– https://www.bbc.com/ownit 
 

Remember: 

• Children’s use of technology presents 
both opportunities and risks which 
parents are constantly trying to 
balance. 

• There’s no such thing as risk free – 
have you minimised the risks to your 
child to a level you are comfortable 
with?  

• Make conscious decisions about 
Content, Contact and Conduct risks 
online.  

• Take an active interest in your child’s 
online activity.  Get them to show you 
– make it clear from the beginning that 
you’re interested and would like to be 
involved. 

• Remember NSPCC’s TEAM message – 
Talk, Explore, Agree, Manage. 

Great British Spring Clean 
All over England and St Ives, families 
are clearing up rubbish their local 
areas of rubbish as part of the Great 
British Spring Clean campaign. 
I will be collecting in my village and I 
know some of my pupils have been out 
an about too in St Ives. Well done 
Theo! 

 
For more information on how you can 
help too visit: 
https://www.keepbritaintidy.org/get-
involved/support-our-
campaigns/great-british-spring-clean 
 

British Schools National Athletics Cross 
Country Championships 

 
Some of our Year 6 and Year 5 running club 
went to Prestwold Hall in Loughborough last 
weekend. It was amazing for everyone to take 
part in a national race, which was a huge 
challenge. They all finished the course, showed 
tremendous team spirit and determination, 
and did themselves and the school proud. Well 
done to all who took part. You were amazing! 

Mrs Wilkins 
Thank you to Mrs Wilkins and the parents who 
gave up their weekend to support the children. 
We’re glad you all enjoyed the event, including 
the mud! 


